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Bakersfield College

CTE Advisory Committee 
Friday, April 13, 2018
9:00-11:00pm 
BC Renegade Room
CHILD DEVELOPMENT ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Minutes
Call to Order- Kathy Philley, 9:30 am
Introductions- New Advisory Members

Pam Dobrenan, Kimberly Bligh, Erica Menchaca, Emmanuel Mourtzanos, Paul Meyers were introduced

Additions to Agenda

1.

Approval of Agenda/Minutes- Tammy Burns, Megan Gretona 2nd.
CTE Updates- Anthony Cordova /Stephanie Baltazar & Dominica Rivera
Early Childhood Work Experience class- will be offered in the Fall. Looking for agencies to work with to place students. Handed out information packets to possible employers/placement sites. This is an opportunity for students to get real life work experience.
Dominca Rivera is the lead advisor for the Early Childhood Education Degree. Students can make appointments to speak with her in FACE16. 
Strong Workforce – The career and technical education program has granted 15,000 for CTE development of a Transitional Kindergarten Certificate 
Skill Metrics
BC Child Development Department Update   - Jo’l Jackson
· We are working on a Transitional Kindergarten Certificate. . It will be a 24 unit certificate to assist already certificated staff that need ECE units and to provide professional development.
· Jo’l passed out an outline for the certificate and asked constituents to give feedback regarding the proposed classes for the certificate.
· Feedback was received from constituents with agreement of courses.
California Early Childhood Mentor Program- Lillian Pimentel-Stratton

· Selection process is still going

· Working w/3 mentors

· Delano- lab class needed since it is a hardship to come to Bakersfield

· Ask teachers to consider becoming a mentor teacher- necessary for our students

· Additional Funds for 6or 7 new mentors

Child Development Training Consortium Program - Bernadette Towns
· We are still accepting applications please tell employees that are taking classes here at BC to enroll for the child development training consortium.

· We are very excited to announce that the child development training consortium lending library is back in action. This fall students of the program will be able to check out books for child development classes from Bakersfield College library.

First 5 Kern Update - Paula De La Riva

· No major changes
· Go to website –for  Direct programs and Community Partners
· Taking suggestions on what to continue to fund.
CPIN Update-  Megan Gretona 
· Trainings in Region
· T-k 4 in Kern County, 24 total in Region
· Migrant Ed training
· Series w/ Kathy
· Tammy & Q RIS- collaboration
Other Updates – Tammy Burns 
· Has money for TK teachers through March 2019 through a Reimbursement Program
to take ECE courses this grant reimburses units plus books
Professional development - Reimbursement
Reimburses Teachers not district.
· Wendy Wayne Scholarship due April 20- please get students to apply.
· There are lots of questions about Transitional Kindergarten Vs Preschool. So we developed a neutral brochure- explaining the differences.
· AB 212- April 22 deadline
We are revising professional development approach. We have formed an Ad hoc committee for writing clearer defined guidelines. Things like requiring that it has to be outside of regular work. Explaining that some practices are okay for permit but not for professional development. We will now have paid time- parameters
QRIS- evolutionary program
embrace Funded and private bring resources to centers and training and stipend.
No longer Title 22- July 2019
Elementary Schools still c an QRIS
L EA
 ROP- Sharon Brown
· 60 students
· Articulated B36 and B20 with Bakersfield College
· Building and Expanding program and  playground safety resources

Other Business/ Announcements

Bakersfield College Education Pathway- Kimberly Bligh
· Shared about the new Futures grant/ t-k through college
· 2 years-Field- farm workers growing CTE -Be ECE is one of their partners, dual Enrollment
feeder to our program
· EDUCB24 - Dual Enrollment
· Kimberly. here to support
KCSOS Career Pathways Liaison- Pam Dobrenan 

· Looking to develop rigorous courses that can be articulated with the child development early childhood program

· Plans to use the Blanton facility preschool as a lab school for students to get experience in their early childhood classes.

· Farewell to Kathy Philley in Chair Role/ Elect new Advisory Chair- Megan Gretona was elected as the new Advisory Chair .
· Farewell to Rose as student representative

 Set Next Meeting Date/ Adjournment

Nov.2, 9-11 am.
